
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Jimmy’s Big Horn, Beldenville, WI 

January 21, 2019 

 

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Darren Place, Gaylen Langer.  Guest - Janet 

Huppert  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Vice-President Darren Place.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Janet Huppert. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by Tina 

Huppert, second by Sheldon Huppert. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Sheldon Huppert, second by Gaylen Langer. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

The Village of Ellsworth renewed their ATV Ordinance.   

 

Rock Elm is satisfied with the ATV routes.  There have not been any problems. 

 

Thanks to Paul Franson for hauling rock to the Richardson property as more rock was needed 

there.   

 

New Business: 

 

Sheldon Huppert gave an update on ATV route proposals and their progression through County 

Committees.  Sheldon Huppert and Larry Johnson attended the Traffic Safety Committee 

meeting on 12/12/18.  The routes forwarded for consideration at the Highway Committee were: 

CTH S – Town of Union 

CTH S – Village of Plum City 

CTH U – Town of Union and Town of Maiden Rock 

CTH UU – Town of Maiden Rock 

CTH A – Town of Salem 

 

Sheldon Huppert and Larry Johnson attended the Highway Committee meeting on 12/18/18.  At 

this meeting discussion was held regarding the fact that the township of Maiden Rock won’t 

allow ATVs so it didn’t make sense to push County roads being open in the township of Maiden 

Rock so all requests going through the township of Maiden Rock were turned down.  The routes 

forwarded for consideration at the F&P meeting were: 

CTH S – Town of Union 

CTH S – Village of Plum City 

CTH A – Town of Salem 

 

Sheldon Huppert attended the F&P meeting 1/7/19.  The 3 routes that were approved at this 

meeting and forwarded for consideration at the Pierce County Board meeting held 1/22/19 were: 



In the Town of Union, on CTH S from 130
th

 Street to 330th Avenue 

In the Village of Plum City, on CTH S from Birch Avenue to CTH U 

In the Town of Salem, on CTH A from 270
th

 Avenue to 385
th

 Street 

 

Pepin County would still like roads opened in the Township of Maiden Rock so they can access 

Pierce County routes.  The Pierce County ATV Association will have to continue to work on this 

with the Township of Maiden Rock.   

 

Member Comments:  

 

Darren Place told the group he was approached by Doug Borth regarding a fundraising 

opportunity.  He was informed that Doug will be doing his own Pull at the Pierce County 

Fairgrounds Sept. 6 & 7.  He’d like the ATV Association to help.  He will pay the Association 

$100 per person for an approximately 6 hour shift to help with security and admission.    

 

The next meeting will be Monday, February 18, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at Broz Bar & Grill, 

Ellsworth. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Gaylen Langer, to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 

p.m. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sheldon Huppert 

Acting Secretary 


